
Board of Health Minutes 
April 6th, 2009 
 

1.  The ABOH Meeting convened at 6:30pm with the following members present.  Chairman; Glen 
Hathaway, Scott Sibley, Thomas Flanagan and Rick Metcalf of NABOH.  John McLaughlin arrived at 
7:00pm . 
 
2.  The agenda dated April 6th, 2009 was approved with the 6:40 meeting cancelled and continued to May.  
 
3.  The minutes of the March 2nd  meeting was approved.  
 
4.  Septic permit approved:   

a. 187 Winchendon Rd. Lot 24C. DRS Homes (David Salo). 
  
5. Reviewed correspondence 
 
6. Rick to send letter to Lake Rd requiring a monthly status update of system pumping activity to be 
available for the ABOH monthly packets and reviewed at the monthly meetings until completion of the 
approved system. 
 
7. Rick to send a letter to Lake Rd. to request/review data from test wells as far back as data goes for the 
wells that were to be installed as part of the agreement two years ago. 
 

August 1st 2005 Meeting notes…Jim Garreffi will draft a letter to use as a guide but in no way is 
it to be interpreted as “recommended” testing companies.  This letter will list local state certified 
companies.   Certified testing will be required to be used in determining “bench-lining” results 
every four weeks during construction window and continue indefinitely on a quarterly (4 times 
yearly) basis to monitor the system. 

     
8.  Rick is going to call the Ashburnham Fire Dept to investigate a town Hazardous Waste collection day. 
 
9.  6:50 17 Watatic Pond Road Variance meeting.  Steven Coswell present.  Variances 1) Offset leaching 
facility to well 100’ to 55’. 2) Offset form property line to well 25’ to 15’. 3) Offset from leaching facility 
to well 100’ to 55’.   VOTED and ALL APPROVED   
 
The ABOH April 6th meeting adjourned at 7:50pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Scott Sibley 
Acting Secretary, ABOH 


